## MOYLEGROVE WARD VACANCY

Katharine Whitehead, Pant-y-Wylan, Moylegrove application letter was read to the Meeting, and Councillors unanimously agreed that her offer to represent the Moylegrove Ward be accepted, and the Clerk will invite her to attend the next full Council Meeting on October 5th in Moylegrove Village Hall.

## FINANCE/CYLLID

The Government appointed Auditors, Grant Thornton UK LLP have completed our accounts for April 2015/March 2016 and these were duly signed by the Chairman and Clerk. Public notices announcing the completion will be displayed on area notice boards.

The Auditors require annual letters of re-engagement to be sent to our Internal Auditor, and this to be minuted. Plus quarterly reviewing of our actual income and expenditure.

## NEVERN CASTLE

Several Councillors met with representatives of the P.C.N.P. on the 31st August to discuss ongoing, maintenance, general upkeep etc.

Cllr. Ron Rees had kindly compiled a Meeting report, and copies were distributed.

Zurich Ins. have confirmed to the Clerk that whilst the Castle size should be mentioned as in the ownership of this Council on our insurance policy there would be no additional premium and the only proviso would be that we have a professional tree survey carried out every three years, and act upon their recommendations, plus we and/or the P.C.N.P. make regular site inspections.

It has again been confirmed bat Mr. Richard Bennet will repair the commemorative throne/seat.

TYCANNOL WOODS - Nothing to report.

## A.O.B.

Cllr. Peter Marks reported that Felindre Farchog suffers from flooding and just recently a failure to their main water supply and obviously both he and his neighbours feel the County Council should carry out more maintenance to prevent rainwater flooding. Dwr Cymru Welsh Water - although responding quickly this time - carry out regular maintenance. County Cllr. Mike James agreed to meet Cllr. Marks in Felindre Farchog 5pm on the 12th September, and see the problems for himself.